5/4/10 Board Meeting Once Through Cooling Deadline: 4/13/10 by 12 noon

From:

Carilyn Goldammer <carilyncg@gmail.com> <commentletters@waterboards.ca.gov>

To:

4/10/2010 2:15 PM

Date: Subject:

Comment Letter - OTC Policy

Apr 10, 2010

Chairman Charlie R. Hoppin 1001 I Street Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Chairman Hoppin,

The Clean Water Act called for the phase-out of power plants using "once-through cooling" (OTC) almost four decades ago. I appreciate your past efforts to develop a state policy that would protect California's ecosystems from OTC. However, the recent, major changes to the latest draft of the OTC policy meet neither the letter nor the intent of the Clean Water Act to phase out these antiquated, inefficient, environmentally harmful cooling systems.

Furge the State Water Board to reject recently-proposed OTC policy amendments that move the state away from a path to phase out once-through cooling systems.

Sincerely,

Ms. Carilyn Goldammer 2012 Maria Ct Arcata, CA 95521-9619 (707) 826-2022

